

Date : Thursday, Feb 1st, 2018

Time : 18:05-19:05

Venue : Elm Anteroom

Note Taker : Yi Ern Low

Speaker :

Sunwoo Nam Present : Sunwoo Nam, Haroun Chahed, Averyn Thng, Annabelle Ho, Brandon Lee, Rachel Juay, Low Yi Ern, Kalla Sy, Mia (absent), Scott (excused late), Jay (DLOA)

Topics	Discussion points	Actionables, Person- in-Charge
President's Address (10 minutes)	<ul style="list-style-type: none">● The President will deliver an address.<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ Stugov retreat: earliest retreat date is 3rd/4th march○ Summer storage	
Reports of Directorships and Liaisons (15 minutes)	<ul style="list-style-type: none">● Student Life<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ Dean bridges - graduation on mon after finals○ Meeting with DOS on 8th feb to discuss further action on sexual assault survey○ Diversity and inclusivity committee meeting on 9th feb● Academics● Finance<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ Guidelines and docs inviting people to sign up for the PERCH Fund will be launching tonight, deadline 20th feb○ Working with rachel to make a video for the perch fund○ Brewhouse RFP have not been paid, complicated problem as they are student service, will be addressed tomorrow○ Have to use the student government money, left with \$6000 for summer storage and welfare packs○ Student life survey: around \$1000+ for this survey○ events for this year has to be organised before the end of theExternal Communications<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ Disseminating info on institutional flag to students on 2nd feb○ DF Courtney is still working on mascot, should be unveiling soon (by the end of the fiscal year)● Events<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ Summer storage email to avery○ Tasked to organise a fun school event - will be done by week 6, impromptu events and class reps○ 2021 Rep: possible rental of a mobile laser tag maze	

for a school-wide event

- Athletics
 - Met with captains of female basketball, touch rugby, badminton who edited their new rules and regulations
 - Finalise bookings and venue for ICG
 - Each of the Yale-NUS captains have submitted lineups for ICGs
 - Met with ocomm member, and office of campus security and made safety proposals in case of emergencies and accidents
 - First aiders will indicate their availability this week
 - ICG shirts came today will be distributed during the weekend.
 - Gym hour extension as it was not a long term change
 - President: feedback from students regarding the cross-trainer, get the handle bar to attach to it
- Liaison to ERT
 - No updates has been made to 24 hr access to computer lab
 - Paul from YNC IT is working with NUS IT but there are issues with communications, YNC IT is working hard to get a response from them
 - Athletics: There have been cases where the @yale-nus.edu.sg email addresses are not able to send to another @yale-nus.edu.sg email address
 - President: We'd need concrete examples of cases where students email does not go through
 - Director of Athletics will be working with class rep of 2021 to address this issue
- Liaison to Infra
 - Issue now is regarding Elm lift, president will be meeting with ECC to discuss it next week
 - Prof Mcadoo made a decision to make the lifts stop at non skygarden floors to make it more equitable, by switching it around every semester for the lifts to benefit everyone
- Student Organizations
 - Met with DOS to finalise budget guidelines for renewal of student organization recognition process, due on 4th March 2018
 - Sending all student organizations emails tonight regarding this process
 - Vice President will be CC-ed in the mass email

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ First cycle will be held 6th Feb 2018 	
New members of the Student Government	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● New members of the Student Government will swear in. 	
Freshman Event Proposal - Class of 2021 Representative (5 minutes)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Suggestion to have an event to have willing upperclassmen to give advice to freshmen, chill open session similar to the past information session with Public Affairs ● Different from big sib little sib as they can talk with people who specific interests or experiences they're interested in ● Class of 2020 Rep: best to have a topic in mind to narrow this event down , she also wishes to have 1 on 1 sessions with upperclassmen and sophomores to make it more personal ● Class of 2021 Rep will work with her standing committee to help narrow the scope of this event ● Class of 2021 Rep and Class of 2020 may merge event - info session for their classes on a narrow topic ● Unanimous approval 	
Recommendation of Select Committee on Staff Advisorship (5 minutes)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● A select committee to determine whether it is a good idea to take on the responsibility of staff advisorship ● Asked students whether this will be good or bad to have a staff advisor oversee the student government ● All benefits of this is attainable without the staff advisor, without promoting conflict of interest ● All things considered, committee recommended that a staff advisor will not be taken up ● Suggestion if the DOS will appoint specific staff in charge of overseeing if necessary, should the need arises ● https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QCrBIBREhHtgg7U-YXmM6xjW7y9wuIt31ru-lqMBNTc/edit ● Motion passes unanimously, President Lee chooses not to exercise his veto power. 	
Public Comment (5 minutes)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● The Speaker has not received notification of any public comment at this time. 	